HANLEY HERMES Volume 5, Issue 3

Volume 5, Issue 3

AUGUST 2013

Fire Department,

Lynne Yelich

Lynne Yelich, Ag Society

ATV, Seniors Club 52, Cultural Club,

Guardian Dental

Page 1

Page 2

Page 3



HANLEY/ROSEDALE FIRE DEPARTMENT

August

Churches, TOPS, Legion Page 4 Town Notes, Ag Vantange Page 5 Word on Street, Library Page 6 **Economic Development** Employment—CFMRC Page 7

Winners from the fire dept. lottery:

June 1st Susan Prosofsky - \$90

June 8th Ernie Boucher - carry over

June 15th Derek Libke - \$94

June 22nd Bud Howells - \$48

June 29th Gordon Mcgregor - carry over

July 6th Phil Sarich - carry over

July 13th Linda Libke - carry over

July 20th Lorne Beaumont - carry over

July 27th Betty Lynn Peek - \$233

Reminder: you can join at any time, talk to any fire department member, the Town office or Brightwater Insurance.

Are you thinking of a charitable donation this year?

If so a donation can be made to the new fire hall through the town office.

Your donation receives the same tax credit as other donations made to charitable organizations as well as it keeps your money in town, prepares town for the future and shows your community support.



Phone: 306-544-2223 Fax: 306-544-2261 E-Mail: townoffice@townofhanley.ca $We b site: \underline{www.townof hanley.ca}\\$



Box 270 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 July 15, 2013

MINISTER LYNNE YELICH NEW MINISTER OF STATE FOR FOREIGN AFFAIRS AND CONSULAR SERVICES

OTTAWA, ON – Member of Parliament for Blackstrap, the Honourable Lynne Yelich, was re-appointed to Cabinet today as the new Minister of State for Foreign Affairs and Consular Services.

"I am very pleased with my new position in Prime Minister's Harper's cabinet. The Prime Minister has created a historic Ministry that includes more women than at any other time in Canadian history, and I'm proud to be part of it," said the Minister.

Under Minister Yelich's leadership, Western Economic Diversification delivered \$42.6M under the Community Infrastructure Improvement Fund (CIIF) for important infrastructure improvements across the West.

The Minister also successfully implemented Canada's Economic Action Plan through programs such as the Recreational Infrastructure Canada (RinC) and Community Adjustment Fund (CAF) projects. In all, investments over \$438 million for more than 1,000 projects helped create over 650,000 jobs since July 2009.

"I am pleased with my accomplishments at Western Diversification while advancing national priorities important to all Canadians – a stronger economy, a cleaner environment, and stronger, more prosperous communities," said Minister Yelich. "I am confident that Minister Michelle Rempel will do an outstanding job as my successor," stated the Minister.

For more information: Sonja Garvey, 613-995-5653

Hanley Ag Society

The Hanley Agricultural Fair which took place on June 21 and 22nd was a huge success for the 4th consecutive year. This event is hosted by the Hanley Agricultural Society which started off with four members in 2010 and this year has increased to eight members. These new members have taken on various roles and assisted with running the fair in an organized manner.

The event kicked off on Friday evening at 6:00pm beginning with the slow pitch tournament which carried on into Saturday with the A final winners being the Barrington Bears and the B final winners, Dion's Townies. It then led into our annual lawn mower races and burn out competition which was organized and sponsored by Dwight Thall of Thall's Service. The winner of the lawn mower race was Tyler Thall. Shane Prosofsky took first place in the burn out competition. Our Silent auction began Friday evening and carried on into Saturday which included a variety of donated items from local and surrounding community members and businesses. Friday evening ended with karaoke which consisted of a lot of singing and dancing. The karaoke was hosted by Danceland DJ's of Saskatoon.

The event fired up again early Saturday morning at 8:00am with the Town Parade full of many creative floats and decorated bikes organized by Deb Dubyk. The trophy for best decorated float was won by C.C. Pool. The winners for the most creative bikes were Madison Carter, Brody Froese, and Ryker Kempton. The Parade was followed by a pancake breakfast organized and sponsored by Brightwater Insurance and Elance Steel with over 300 attendants. Jay and Bev Bohrson organized minor ball games during and following the breakfast hosting the Loreburn eight and ten and under teams, which involved loud cheers by many proud parents and grandparents. The concession opened Saturday after the pancake breakfast and kept the volunteers busy all day. The afternoon was filled with a variety of children's activities. The Culture Club of Hanley set up and ran a variety of children's fair games with prizes to be won, along with supervising the bouncy castle and jousting ring which was a big hit with the kids!! There was also temporary tattoos done by inline tattoos, face painting and a snake, reptile and tortoise show presented by Wrangler Elisa. Throughout the day there was a trade show occurring which included approximately 10 vendors and was organized under tents for attendants to browse and purchase items. That afternoon there was also a BINGO game organized by the Hanley Seniors group, which entertained many. To wrap up the days events a steak supper was organized and served by Dawn McPhee and her crew. The steaks were prepared by Dave Reinhardt owner of the Hanley 2010 Bar and Grill and his son Vince Shoulak. The evening ended with a street dance at the Hanley Sporting grounds hosted by The Lost Boys.

The weekend was a lot of fun and a huge success!! The Hanley Agricultural Society would not have been able to organize this event without the community and surrounding community's assistance and support, and want to let you know how much we appreciate this. Hope to see you all out next year!!!

All Terrain Vehicles

There have been ATV's driving through the drainage ditches in town and leaving a mess of ruts. This makes it very hard to mow

Please refrain from riding ATV's in the town

drainage ditches.

The Town of Hanley Bylaw to permit the operation of ATV on Roadways within the Town limits.

- All terrain vehicles shall be permitted to be operated on any roadway and or alley within the Town of Hanley municipal limits.
- The operator of an all terrain vehicle must have a valid driver's license.
- The owner of said all terrain vehicle must have insurance on the all terrain vehicle as per Section 14 the All Terrain Vehicle Act.

CLUB 52 WINNERS

June 5	\$52	Mike & Alison Prosofsky
June 12	\$52	Perry & Margie Dyck
June 19	\$52	Phil Johnson
June 26	\$104	Henry Dyck
July 3	\$52	Brenda King
July 10	\$52	Bob & Belle Moate
July 17	\$52	Phil Johnson
July 24	\$52	Les & Mitzi Loberg
July 31	\$104	Troy & Giselle Hanson



Dr. Clint Knudsen (306) 374-3266

New Patients Welcome

email: reception@guardiandentalcare.com



www.guardiandentalcare.com



Hanley Seniors

The Hanley Seniors will be starting our fall activities. Our general meeting and potluck supper was postponed in July and will be held August 30th at 4:00 pm with supper to follow.

Birthdays and anniversaries will also be celebrated on that day.

We will be having guest speakers at the birthdays in September and October.

The bus trip to Regina will not be taking place. Instead we will be taking a cruise on the Prairie Lily by the Mendal Art Gallery in Saskatoon on Tuesday, August 27th, boarding at 3:30. The cost is \$16.00. This will be followed by supper at a restaurant. If you would like to go or if you have questions, phone Debby Wills at 544-2219. We need booking numbers by Thursday, August 15.

There will also be a sign up sheet at the seniors.

Hanley Fire Hall is hosting a fundraiser on Oct 26th at the Hall. Steak Supper, Comedian Dez Reed is confirmed for the night, as well as a silent auction.

Tickets are \$30 available at the Town Office.

Mark your calendars and get your tickets early.

2014 Culture Club Student For Hire





NO JOB TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL ODD JOBS NEED A HAND?

Culture Club 2014 has students eager to help you throughout the year

To arrange to hire a student or a group of students, please contact:

Kerry Stopa 306-381-5782 or alasto@sasktel.net

Local Churches

Hanley Lutheran Church

Box 296 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0

Pastor Harley Johnson - 306-280-0071 Pastor Kristin Soveran - 306-361-8545

Sunday Worship & Sunday School: 10:00 a.m. Communion: 1st Sunday of the month

The pastors alternate leading worship on Sunday morning.

If you would like a pastoral visit, please contact Pastor Kristin, as she comes to Hanley one day every week.

Hanley United Church

Box 219
Hanley, SK S0G 2E0
Rev. Andrew Appledore
306-544-2822 (Thursday, Friday)
306-956-3228 (Home)

Sunday Worship

&

09:30 a.m.

Sunday School

Hanley Legion

Meet 1st Wednesday of each month
September to June @ 8:00 p.m.
At the Legion Hut . . .

Anyone interested please call:

- Gary Hanson @ 306-544-2634
- Gordon McGregor @ 306-544-2988

New members always welcome.

Hanley Mennonite Church

15 kilometres west of Hanley Pastors Gary & Margaret Peters 306-544-2633

Sunday School for all ages: 10:00 a.m. Church Service: 11:00 a.m.

HANLEY TOPS

Lose weight and get healthier with a fun, supportive weight lose group.

Wednesday evenings at the Hanley United Church.

Weigh in at 6:00 p.m. Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

For more information, contact Linda at 306-544-2264.

TOPS

'Take off Pounds Sensibly'

Meet every Wednesday morning

At 9:00 A. M.

Hanley United Church

Anyone interested please call

Connie @ 306-544-2756 or Elsie @ 306-544-2293

FOR SALE IN THE TOWN OF HANLEY

The building and property of the Royal Canadian Legion at 300 Second Street is for sale.

For more information contact Gordon McGregor at (306) 544-2988.

NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE

June Council Meeting:

A Bylaw was passed to lower the speed limits to 40 km/hr throughout the Town. The Council is hoping this will help with dust control and the concerns raised that vehicles seemed to be driving too fast in Town when actually the speed camera that was set up in a couple places in Town, discovered that people were driving 50 km or less.

The Council designated land on Lincoln St. beside the SaskTel building to be used for a new Fire Hall. This happens to be the site of the old Operahouse! Many grant applications have been submitted with more on the go, and pledges have been received. There will be many fundraisers coming up with one being a supper and comedy night on October 26. Please continue to make your contributions to this worthy project!

Reminder letters were sent out to people again this spring/summer to clean up yards and cut hedges. Rather than having to be reminded by the Town Council, please remember to just try to keep our Town looking nice!

A Governance committee was formed to review the Corporate Bylaw of the Dundurn Rural Water Utility. Your Administrator volunteered for this committee and has attended numerous meetings to get a new Corporate Bylaw in place. Darice was also appointed by the Town Council to sit on the DRWU Board following the adoption of the "new" Corporate Bylaw.

A special meeting of Council was held June 25 to do a first reading on a zoning bylaw amendment which would change the zoning of the land west of the tracks from Urban Reserve to Railway District. A portion of the street that crosses the tracks was also closed at that time to provide for safety concerns when the track is expanded.

July Council Meeting:

An offer to purchase Block 9, Plan H5352 was presented at the Council meeting. The Council will be investigating the feasibility of the offer.

Support in principle was provided to the RM of Dundurn in regards to a memorandum of support of amendment to a roadway that crosses the RM of Dundurn.

The Council has budgeted for and is pursuing information on a new tractor and also a GPS system that will assist in mapping infrastructure assets and managing those assets.

A special meeting was held on July 17 to do the second and third readings of the zoning bylaw amendment.

Also during July, Administrator Darice Carlson became a grandma and Town Foreman, Ben Collins became a daddy. No relation between the two!

AgVantage Development Corp.

The Council has had many requests for updates on the development that will be taking place west of the railway tracks. In the fall of 2011, a conversation was initiated by North American Food Ingredients after they discovered a prime piece of property that would provide for development in the Town of Hanley; there was still a rail line and the property was donated to the Town by Mr. Duncan on the condition that it be developed for commercial or industrial development.

Correspondence continued till the President and Vice-President of NAFI attended an informal meeting with the Town Council to discuss a possible offer to purchase the land. After many counter offers with legal and Community Planning advice and involvement, and preliminary and amended proposals, the land was sold to a new company named AgVantage Development Corp. at the end of 2012. A subsequent offer to purchase was accepted for Block B, north of the surveyed road running east & west between the 2 parcels.

Since that time, a meeting of engineers for rail and building construction was held on-site with the AgVantage President on June 18; a building permit application has been handed out from the Office after consultations with the Town's Building Official, Meridan Inspections; test holes have been done for an environmental audit and configuration of the land for the construction of an elevator; and surveyors will be working on the subdivision process for separate areas to lease for industrial use. A conference call with the elevator company, their consultant and the Town Administrator was held July 30 and a meeting scheduled in the Town Office on Aug. 1 with some members of Council and a representative from an elevator company. Watch for more progress on this exciting development!

WORD ON THE STREET

There "always" seems to be some kind of rumor on the street that usually has a wee bit of truth but not totally. If you hear something on the street that you would like the correct story, call or email the Town Office for valid information.

For example: "The Town sold the Golf Course!" "The Town sold the first hole of the Golf Course!" "The Town sold the Golf Course for too little money!" "The whole Golf Course including Thall's Service is going to be flooded out if the area in question gets developed!"

No, the Town Council did not sell the Golf Course or the 1st hole of the Golf Course. The Council received an offer to purchase Block 9, Plan H5352 which is currently Town's property. That does happen to impact the 1st hole. The Council is reviewing the possibility of development of Block 9 by an outside developer with the intent of placing a number of houses on that property. This could be a time consuming process and nothing may be decided until such point that this investigation is complete.

Another example: "SaskTel is digging a well behind their building across from the Royal Bank"

SaskTel drilled down behind their property to install cement and rebar for the new 4G cellular tower that is to be installed behind the building. The new tower will allow the Town and surrounding area a much better cellular signal and the faster speeds of the 4G network.

HANLEY ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

If you are seeking funding to expand your current business or to start a new business, consider funding under the SBLAs (Small Business Loans Associations) loan program. Loans are available for up to \$20000.00. The interest from these loans stays in our community to support nonprofit groups. For more information, contact Sylvia Kroeger at 544-2884 and/or check www.economy.gov.sk.ca.

Hanley Library

Don't forget August 7th 1:30pm!!!

August 7th from 1:30-2:30 pm, the library is hosting storyteller Danica Lorer. Danica tells stories from true Saskatchewan lake stories to around the world and long ago. All ages welcome, there's something for everyone!

The summer reading program is running very well this year. A big thank you to Trailbreak Services for donating the slushy's. For every 3 books read the kids get a slushy and it's a big hit.

Remember library cards are free to sign up and you receive access to www.wheatland.sk.ca where you can order library material for free online. All Saskatchewan library materials are available to order and have it delivered right to the Hanley Library to pick up.

There is a new library database called Zinio where you can digitally access magazines like *Martha Stewart Living *Popular Science *Seventeen *Macleans * Canadian Living * Horse and Rider * Chatalaine and many more. Just go to www.wheatland.sk.ca click "E-Library Services" then click "databases by title" and choice Zinio and any of the other numerous databases.

Library Hours: Tuesday 3-6, Wednesday 2-6, Thursday 1-5

Hanley 4-H Beef Club News

On July 1st we had our 4-H achievement day at Chris and Adrienne Harder's. It was a very hot day but was still a success. Grand champion steer went to Cadence Haaland and reserve grand champion steer was Riley Bohrson. Grand champion heifer went to Shae-Lynn Evans and Reserve Grand Champion heifer went to Riley Bohrson. Grand champion cow calf pair was won by Harley Libke. Junior Aggregate was Calina Evans and second went to Leah Libke. For intermediates the Aggregate award went to Shelby Evans and second to Kennedi Libke. Shae-Lynn Evans won Senior Aggregate and Harley Libke got second. A big thanks goes out to the Harder family who let us use their farm to host our achievement day.

The following week our club went to Saskatoon for our regional show. In the team grooming competition Calina Evans, Leah Libke and Cadence Haaland won first place in the junior age category. Shae-Lynn Evans was named Supreme Showman and also qualified for the Provincial Judging Competition in Whitewood. Shelby Evans won reserve grand champion heifer. Harley Libke and Kennedi Libke got first and second in the light weight division and made it on to the overall champion steer class. The steer sale went very well. Thank you to Travis and Shannon Libke for being our club leaders and thanks to all the other parents who helped out all year.



Employment Opportunity

The CSMFRC Inc. - Child Care Centre requires:

Full Time Early Childhood Professional Required by August 26th, 2013

We are presently seeking 1 creative and energetic early childhood educator to join our dynamic team environment at our newly renovated child care facility located on the CFB Detachment in Dundurn SK. This position will be responsible for providing age appropriate daily experiences, including excursions and special activities that follow the Play and Exploration Program Guide for a group children in the toddler/preschooler age range.

Along with ensuring the safe supervision of all the children's well being; that exceeds the licensing standards; the successful candidates will also collaboratively work with and positively support their co-worker. The above positions requires positive role modeling that works towards fostering staff, family and community involvement.

Wage/Salary Info: Starting wage will be in accordance to established pay grid and qualifications. As well, an excellent benefit package provided after successful completion of the 3 month probationary period

Applicants must Possess or Obtain:

- Early Childhood Education I (ECE I) certification or equivalent. Candidates without ECE I, willing to continue training, will be considered.
- Experience working with children.
- Clear Criminal record check.
- Tuberculosis test
- Current First Aide and CPR Certificate (first aid can be arranged upon successful employment).

The CSMFRC Inc. - Child Care Centre provides childcare for up to forty two children in multi-aged groupings, including a Before & After School Program.

Submit resume, cover letter and 3 references by August 9th, 2013 to:

Jeannette Bassendowski

Childcare Centre Director 17 Wing Detachment Dundurn General Delivery, Station Main Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0

Phone: 492-2135 ext 4212 Fax: (306) 492-2051

Email: Jeannette.Bassendowski@forces.ca









